The Triumph Herald June 2018

NEWSLETTER OF THE ROCKY MOUNTAIN TRIUMPH CLUB

May15th General Meeting

Vice PM Liz Reed chaired the meeting since Terry was unable to attend, thanks Liz! John Svec from A-1 Stripping gave an informative talk on chemical stripping and particulate blasting methods used to clean various metal surfaces. He passed around several examples of stripped metals, and the stripping media. There was also some fun during the presentation, John passed a clear container filled with nuts, bolts, washers, and assorted hardware, with prizes for those have the closest guess of the number of pieces in the container. A-1 T-Shirts were given to the 4 runners-up, and a Cuban cigar, from John's recent trip to Cuba was given to the winning guesser, David Durstine. Not being a cigar guy, David auctioned the cigar to the highest bidder, auction proceeds to be donated to the club treasury. Winner was Nancy Vogel, who has a cigar connoisseur in the family. The 50-50 raffle pot of \$32 was won by the raffle ticket seller, David Bosh (hmmm)

There was also a second raffle prize of a mystery gift, won by Barb McGuire. That prize was a motoring lap blanket, rain

There was also a second raffle prize of a mystery gift, won by Barb McGuire. That prize was a motoring lap blanket, rain resistant, donated by Moss Motors....\$ee?...it pays to come to the meetings!
--- reported by David Durstine





Above: Liz Reed and John Svec, A-1 Stripping guest speaker, handing out prize T-Shirts. David Durstine with his prize Cuban cigar.







Left: The May Burger Hunters at Bud's Bar in Sedalia - Arlene and David Bosh, Andrej, Michelle, and Kaija Galins, Ralph and Eric Malewska,

Patrick and Vivianne Huckels, and Debbie Bosler. Photo by Dave Bosh

TECHNICAL ADVISORS

TR2 & TR3 - Wally Gamble wallygamble@comcast.net

TR4 & TR4A - Jim Elbe (719) 338-2683 / jameselbe@aol.com

TR250 - Bob Becwar (303) 279-3745

GT6 & TR6-Andy DeVisscher (303) 565-0031/tr6dev@q.com

TR7-Terry Hughes (303) 810-1369

TR8-Ken Kalin (303) 255-1254

Spitfire-Bob Mott (303) 690-8714/(303) 748-5160

Electrical - Kevin Nadeau (720) 308-0941 / knadean8374@gmail.com

General-Bob Klie (970) 630-9512

Colorado Springs-Jim Elbe (719) 338-2683/jameselbe@aol.com

Musings from the Gavel



Well, Mother Nature did not cooperate with us for the spring car show date, and we had to postpone it until June 2nd. Details on the Events page.

On another subject, a reminder that effective in September, for renewals and new members, the dues

will be \$35.00 per year, and include the e-mailed newsletter. For the printed/mailed newsletter, that will increase to \$15.00. This is due to the continued cost increases of printing and postage, which have exceeded the current extra \$5.00 charge for some time. In order to keep the cost down for the majority of members, the board decided that the actual cost should be paid by those who want the printed/mailed newsletter. Emailed newsletter (full color!) distribution can be requested from Kitty@rockymountaintr.org

-- Terry

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club 2018 Board

Prime Minister - Terry Hughes
Vice-Prime Minister - Liz Reed
Minister of Letters - Arlene Bosh
Treasurer - Brad Reed
Events Coordinator - Andrew Janiesch
Minister of Membership - Kitty Janiesch
Newsletter Editor - David Durstine
Regalia Officer - David Bosh
Newsletter Publisher - Mark Bosler
Webmaster - Andrej Galins

Terry@rockymountaintr.org
Liz@rockymountaintr.org
Arlene@rockymountaintr.org
Brad@rockymountaintr.org
Andrew@rockymountaintr.org
Kitty@rockymountaintr.org
DavidD@rockymountaintr.org
DavidB@rockymountaintr.org
Mark@rockymountaintr.org
Andrej@rockymountaintr.org



Board Meetings are held on the 1st Monday evening of each month at The New York Deli News, located at 7105 East Hampden Ave. in Denver. Dinner at 6pm, meeting begins at 7pm; all members are welcome.

Steve Colman	6/2
Tim Pirano	6/2
Steve Hawthorne	6/4
Ralph Malewska	6/4
Jeff Oram-Smith	6/5
Kitty Janiesch	6/7
Llovd Gossen	6/11

JUNE BIRTHDAYS

6/11 Frank Oakley 6/15 Colleen A'Hearn 6/18 Cvnthia Powers 6/2.1Stan Burt 6/21 Jeff Heller 6/22 6/24 Gwenn Jensen 6/25 **Emily Girkins** Colette Silberman 6/26



General Membership Meetings are held on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at Piccolo's restaurant. We begin gathering at 6pm for drinks and dinner and start the meeting at 7pm. We present a program and conclude around 8:30. Piccolo's is located at 3562 S. Monaco Parkway (one block east of I-25 and one block south of Hampden). In June and December, the meeting is held elsewhere as part another club event.

The Rocky Mountain Triumph Club LLC is devoted to the use, preservation and enjoyment of Triumph automobiles and is a chapter of the Vintage Triumph Register. Most members are from the Denver area and adjoining states. We promote "family" memberships, welcoming spouses and children to all club activities.

6/29

Tori Cline

RMTC EVENTS CALENDAR, PART 1

JUNE

- 2 RMTC SPRING CAR SHOW at TWIN PEAKS Restaurant 299 E Flatiron Crossing Dr., Broomfield.
- 9 RMTC 3rd Burger Hunt coordinated by Andrej Galins, info on page 8
- 10 35TH ANNUAL COLORADO CONCOURS D'ELEGANCE & EXOTIC SPORTS CAR SHOW Mark Bosler
- 8, 9 & 10 66TH ANNUAL RALLYE GLENWOOD SPRINGS, DETAILS ON PAGE 8
- 16 FATHER'S DAY PICNIC & JUNE GENERAL MTG hosted by Gordon & Shirley Kenney *
- 24 A PLAINS RAMBLE ON (100 mile drive) coordinated by Rod Tomkins, details on page 4

Please note change of venue for the June General Meeting!

JULY

- 4 -BRITISH CAR SHINE & SHOW Coordinated by Rod Tomkins **
- 14 HIGHWAY CLEAN UP Coordinated by Rick & Lynn Lawson (New Date!!) Details on page 6
- 21 Clive Cussler Museum coordinated by Andrew Janiesch, details on page 6

AUGUST

- 4 ROCKY MOUNTAIN AIR & CAR SHOW Coordinated by Sharon Robinson, details on page 4
- 5 SCOTTISH HIGHLANDS GAME CAR SHOW- Coordinated by Alan Magnuson, MG Car Club

SEPTEMBER

- 15 SAT RIDE THE ROCKIES FOLLOWED BY BBQ hosted by Terry & Marietta Hughes
- 16 SUN COLORADO CONCLAVE
- 23 OCTOBER FEST Hosted by Dave & Arlene Bosh

DECEMBER

8 – CHRISTMAS PARTY @ THE ARBOR HOUSE hosted by Andrew & Kitty Janiesch

* June 16th - Day-Before-Fathers-Day Pot-Luck Lunch at the Kenney's

Plan to arrive around 11:00 am and we eat at noon. It's a Pot-Luck so bring Hors D'oeuvres, salad, dessert or some other goodie and the Kenney's will supply the main dish. Water, soft drinks and iced tea will be available but BYOB if desired. This event replaces our June general meeting at Piccolo's.

For entertainment, we are planning a Driving Rodeo which will include car games of skill, but you can also throw darts or horseshoes if you like. The event is usually over by 3 or 4 pm but you can come and leave any time.

The Kenney's house is at 16921 E. Fremont Ave, Foxfield, Colorado. From the intersection of Parker Road (CO 83) and Arapahoe Rd (CO 88) go East on Arapahoe ¾ mile then turn south and go ¾ mile on Buckley Road to the Fremont cul-de-sac. Call them at 303-766-7826 if needed. RSVP are helpful but not required. See you there!

** BRITISH CAR SHINE & SHOW Wednesday, July 4th

10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. Buchanan Park, Evergreen. Rod Tomkins is coordinating our presence at the 4th of July Evergreen Music Festival -Music, Dance, Cars, Food & Drink! No registration fee, two free admissions to the festival and two drink tickets for car exhibitors. To register your car, go to www.evergreenmusicfestival.org

Impromptu Drives

Now that the warmer season is upon us, please keep an eye out for email blasts regarding last minute weekday/weekend impromptu drives. These impromptu drives are back by popular demand. Some members work over the weekend, so weekday drives are fine also. If you are interested in coordinating a drive, Impromptu or otherwise, please contact Andrej Galins & Andrew Janiesch! Andrew@rockymountaintr.org & Andrej@rockymountaintr.org & Andrej@rock

MORE EVENT DETAIL ON PAGE 4 AND PAGE 6!

EVENTS, CONTINUED

June 24th - A High Plains Ramble On

Sunday, June 24 we will do a 100+ mile ramble across the eastern Colorado High Plains. We will meet in the Aspen Grove Shopping Center off South Santa Fe in Littleton, near the Chick-Fil-A at 9:45 am for a 10:00 am departure. There is a Panera Bread and a Starbucks in the shopping center if you need pre-ramble fortification.

We will then motor south to Castle Rock, and on to Franktown, Elizabeth, and Kiowa where we will lunch at Bino's Cafe, with pizza and beer. From there we will go north to Strasburg for an enlightening afternoon about Commanche Crossing, the Union Pacific Monument, and a John Deere Tractor and Irrigation Museum.

Detailed route instructions will be provided, plus re-group areas, as there are many intersections, turns, and stop lights on the way. You will see farms and ranches, vistas and wide-open spaces, barns and silos, tractors and rusting farm machinery, and cows and horses. You may see buffalo, yaks, deer and antelope. The roads are all secondary with sweeping curves and cruising straights.

From Strasburg you may elect to take I-70 west to Denver, or you may elect to continue on secondary roads with Rod to the intersection of I-70/E-470/Colfax Ave/Gun Club Rd from where you will make your own way home. It is 100 miles to that point.

Please RSVP to Rod at rodtr6@me.com or 303-906-3193 so I may get an accurate count for lunch and the museums.

Rocky Mountain Air & Car Show Saturday, Aug 4th

Rocky Mountain Metropolitan Airport (RMMA) and Jefferson County will be hosting the Rocky Mountain Air and Ground Festival on August 4th. After a three-year hiatus, the skies over RMMA will again feature aerobatic acts and fly-bys, while the grounds of the airport will be filled with unique and interesting aircraft and automobiles for the public's viewing pleasure.

RMTC's own Sharon Robinson is putting together this show of British steel. If you decide to attend and show your car, you may be asked to volunteer for a couple hours during the airshow. Sharon needs to get a quick headcount on who will be attending. Please R.S.V.P. to Sharon at Thepickledbrit@gmail.com. When you R.S.V.P. please provide: your name, your car make and year, and how many volunteers. More details to follow once the show date is closer. Show hours will be 9-4, car show entry begins at 7:00 am.

Scottish Highlands Game August 4th and 5th - Coordinated by Alan Magnuson MG Car

The Scottish Games will be Saturday and Sunday, August 4th & 5th. The Car Show will be Sunday, August 5th from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.



Left: Rod is coordinating the British Car Show and Shine.

Right: After the Burger Hunt, could be interesting to checkout Havana Street.



9 11th Annual Cruzin Havana Car Show & Poker Run

Public · Hosted by Cruzin' Havana Car Show & Poker Run and Havana Business Improvement District



As noted on page 1, our May guest speaker, John Svec from A-1 Stripping in Golden, described the technology, regulations, and methods used for jobs from large industrial pieces down to small parts. John has owned the business for 12 years, buying it from earlier ownership.





Please note that British Sports Werks has moved to Estes Park, grand re-opening TBA.



Wire Wheel Balancing
Rare Parts Locating Service
Component Rebuild & Restoration
Custom Interiors
Modernization

830 Comanche Street Estes Park CO 80517 970-396-2744 www.britishsportswerks.com admin@britishsportswerks.com





RIDGE REAMER

Complete Automotive Machine Shop



5590 Harlan Street Arvada, CO 80002

303-420-3543

Is summer time fun time or what!

Clive Cussler Museum Saturday, July 21 10:00 a.m. to Noon, Coordinated by Andrew and Kitty Janiesch

Kitty and I had the opportunity to attend a Hagerty event which featured Adventure Novelist, Clive Cussler's Family. This event highlighted Clive's car collection which is considered one of the top ten car collections in the world. [Believe it!] Family members of Clive Cussler and his museum curator of 35 years attended this event. Andrew is pictured below with Clive's son Dirk, who is co-author and the namesake for the main character Dirk Pitt. The Triumph Club is fortunate enough to have the chance to visit the Clive Cussler Museum on Saturday, July 21st. Some of the cars in this collection include Packard's, Duesenberg's, Stutz, Isotta-Fraschini Tipo, and the car Andrew is standing in front of, a 1956 Mercury Monterey Woodie Station Wagon.

A special thanks to Rick & Lynn Lawson for adjusting the date of the Highway Clean Up to accommodate our Club's invitation! Please RSVP to Andrew@rockymountaintr.org. Museum admission is \$10 and Senior 65+ is \$8. The Museum is located at 14959 West 69th Avenue, Arvada 80007.





Highway Cleanup, Saturday, July 14, 2018!

It's time for fun and games, and, oh yes, a little civic duty along the lines of some light cleaning up of Highway 119 above Rollinsville. Bring gloves and appropriate clothing for whatever Mother Nature throws our way. It is said, there is no such thing as bad weather, just bad clothing. Very stylish bright orange reflective vests and trash bags will be provided. Lynne and I have decided to add a contest to this years' event. Each year we have a theme for the "Highway Cleanup Challenge" for story telling with the winner getting their name inscribed on our "Most Valuable Environmental Specialist" trophy. Be creative and email your idea for a theme to Rick at lawson6861@msn.com to enter the contest by July 10, 2018. If your theme is selected, you will win a \$25.00 Visa or MasterCard gift card. Oh, and of course, the winner must be present for the highway cleanup to claim the prize!

We will meet on Saturday, July 14th at the RTD Park N Ride at the Federal Center Station in Lakewood. The address is 11601 W 2nd Place. From W 6th Ave and Union, go south to 2nd Place, then east to the Park N Ride. We will meet at 8:45 am and depart at 9:00 am. A secondary meeting place will be at the entrance to Jefferson County Public Works which is about one quarter mile west on Golden Gate Canyon Rd from Highway 93 in Golden. Estimated meeting time there will be 9:20-9.30 am. We will then drive up Golden Gate Canyon to Highway 119 and on to our cleanup location above Rollinsville to perform our civic duty.

After the Highway Cleanup, we will gather for a group photograph of all the vehicles that participated in our annual event. Then, we will caravan off to a picnic lunch in the great outdoors at the Durstine cabin! Be sure to bring your picnic lunch and beverage of choice! During the picnic, we will engage in the Highway Cleanup Challenge and the winner will have their name engraved on the trophy which will be presented at the August General Meeting. In addition, there will be rewards for those who find numbered wooden blocks left for the scavenger hunt along our cleanup route. Hope everyone can join us for this Environmental Project to keep our driving adventures beautiful to enjoy! So plan on joining us for all the fun on July 14th!

FOR SALE / WANTED

Free for members; Non-member ads are \$5/month.

Go to ROCKYMOUNTAINTR.ORG for details

WANTED: 1969 TR6 or GT6 Steering wheel I am looking for this steering wheel in any condition. Please contact Patrick at bespokeroadsters@yahoo.com

FOR SALE: 1968 TR250 project. This project has much completed already. The powder coated frame was reinforced at Sportscar Craftsmen. The transmission was rebuilt at The Roadster Factory. The original engine block had some cracks so Paul at SCC found an early TR6 block and then completely rebuilt the engine. The carbs were professionally rebuilt. The chassis/running gear is together. Body metal is soda blasted and complete. Bumpers, valve cover, turn signals are newly chromed. This car basically just needs paint, interior, and wheels/tires. \$12,000 Call Mike Bernhardt at (303) 564-0145 (phone corrected)





FOR SALE: 1976 TR6 \$9K Negotiable, Color BRG, 108K miles. Motor rebuilt at 40K by previous owner. In good condition, body has no rust, Rebuilt radiator with triple core. New clutch. New rear springs. New alternator. Has Pirelli 4000 tires, and 4 Red Line tires included. Several boxes of extra parts. Call 303-690-8952, ask for Dave. We screen all calls so talk to the machine and if we are home we will pick up, otherwise leave message. Email DBMacnee@Comcast.net

WANTED: Functioning clock for a 1981 TR8, call Dale Malewska at 989-834-2281

1974 TR6 Parts (new prices)

- 1) Two sets of TR-6 wheels "good condition". No lugs or center caps...\$250.
- 2) Two sets of TR-6 wheels, center caps, lugs, polished trim ring and "COKER" Red Line Tires, excellent condition...\$900. 3) Full interior in Honey (Tan) color, includes seat covers, foam rubber seats, side and back covering. All in very good condition...\$200.
- 4) Custom new "Gray" sheep skin covers...\$100.

Contact Norm Rounds, C720-979-1638, near Broadway at Orchard Blvd, prices are negotiable!



SIGN UP FOR THE CLUB MEMBERSHIP AT: ROCKY MOUNTAINTR.ORG
MEMBERSHIP FEES ARE \$35 PER YEAR W/NEWSLETTER IN EMAIL ONLY FORMAT; \$40 PER YEAR
WITH PAPER COPY MAILED TO YOUR ADDRESS

The Vintage Triumph Register (VTR)



Club members are encouraged to join the VTR: Benefits Include:

- Receive the bi-monthly Magazine, "The Vintage Triumph"
 - Free Classified ads
 - Access to VTR's staff of Technical Consultants
 - Discounts on Vintage Car Insurance
 - VTR Regalia
 - Participation in National Conventions Join by sending \$35.00 to:

The Vintage Triumph Register, PO Box 655, Howell, MI 48844 or at www.vtr.org

This and That

RMTC Treasurer's Report May 2018

Beginning Balance \$6,188.42

Expenses

Bank Activity Fee \$ 2.00 General Meeting Costs \$16.00 Action Awards (Name Tags) \$13.99

SUBTOTAL \$31.99

Income

Membership \$75.00 Transfer Stripe \$173.26

SUBTOTAL \$248.26

Ending Balance \$6,404.26

These figures are not official until rectified w/Bank Statements

— Reported by Brad Reed

Welcome new members!

David and Lindy Powell Monument, CO 1966 Spitfire MK2



RMTC's Ultimate Colorado Burger Hunt 2018

Continues. During this driving season you can be a judge in our burger contest. These are not fast-food burgers! This is all about getting together with fellow burger lovers to enjoy good conversation over good food, and driving cool cars. Want to be a part of this? Just email Andrej at Andrej@rockymountaintr.org.

WANTED - Information

The NHSTA ruled that beginning Jan 1, 1968 all vehicles must have a <u>visible VIN/Commission Number tag</u>. Triumph decided to add an aluminum tag attached to the inside of the windscreen, drivers side. If you own a Triumph manufactured <u>before Jan 1, 1968</u> and has the windshield tag attached, I would like to hear from you. I would like to know if Triumph began installing the tag prior to the required date. Please contact Patrick at <u>bespokeroadsters@yahoo.com</u>



66th Annual Rallye Glenwood Springs, June 8-10, 2018

The MG Car Club - Rocky Mountain Centre invites you to join us for the *66th Annual Rallye Glenwood Springs*, the oldest continually-held time-speed-distance (TSD) rally in the United States, on Friday, Saturday, and Sunday, June 8, 9, & 10, 2018.

Registration is only \$65 for all the driving events and the car show, or \$25 if you choose to enter only the car show (before May 20; social event and regalia are extra). Additional information and registration forms are available on the MG Car Club, Rocky Mountain Centre website at http://mgcc.org/. This year you can register for the Rallye and order regalia on-line through the website.

You can contact the Registrar Pam Frakes at 303-748-9773 or the Publicity Chairman Joe Gunderson at 303-791-4902 or email at glenwoodrallye@gmail.com.

The Saint Francis, Kansas road trip report.

Reported by Rod Tompkins, photos by Rod Tompkins and Gordon Kenny

What I did was was drive 412 miles	in the rain	in the TR	to St. Fran	cis,
Kansas for a car show	with tractors	and moto	rcycles	and rat
rods and hot rods	and customsand	100 pt restoration	s and	guys doing
Burnouts against a concrete barrier to	be judged on the noise they m	nade, the smoke th	ey made, the crowd	d's applause,
and how well they used their 30 secon	nds. Note the driver's relaxed,	arm on the windo	w sill (pickup phot	o below),
posture. Too cool! And the photograp	oher in the lower right, also coo	ol! And a motor bl	owup,and a tractor	rodeo, and a
motorcycle rodeo, and a chicken bing	go. Too much!		-	

I guess you had to be there. Boys, old boys, and their toys! Gordon is 81, I'm 77. We're still having fun! I went with Gordon Kenney, got a Top Thirty award for the TR (out of about 100 cars, motorcycles, and tractors) Good Kansas farmer fun.

(Editors note; This road trip has been going for many years, because of the variety of machines, and long time RMTC members Bob and Joann Klie, who live there, have a great cookout party at their farm for those who make the trip)





Above; Rod's TR6, Andy's TR4A, a guest Sunbeam, Joann's TR6. Bob and Joann Klie hoping for locals influence at chicken bingo. Below; Burnout contest, tractor patina, and a bump and run contestant (ask Gordon)





Selected info and events from the CCCC May Meeting Minutes Collector Car Council of Colorado, Inc.

SB028 Passed and the governor signed it. This was the bill which allows the repositioning of the **front license plate**. Does not eliminate the need for a front license plate, just lets you move it out of the center of the grill.

Buick National meet is June 19 to 23. Denver Marriott at Park Meadows. Contact Kirk at 408-373-9747 Children's Hospital Show - June 23. Contact Terry Carroll at 970-371-8841 Ye Olde Auto Club Car Show, June 23, Adams County Museum at Henderson/Brighton Italians of America Car Show is 7/28. Leprino Foods. Contact Sal at 33-513-5248

Here are the new regalia options arranged by Dave Bosh. You may order direct from K&K, for pick up by Dave, who will bring it to the General Meeting, or you can pay for shipping to you. Please refer to Dave's comments in the February Board Meeting Minutes, p.11.

Online order form; https://monogramsbykk.com/collections/rocky-mountain-triumph-club

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club















\$15.00	Total:	Optional Emb Aud \$15.00
Sub	Total:	
Tax	8%:	
Tota	al:	
Name	:	
Phone N	lumber:	
		Check or Cash

Monograms by K & K

RMTC BOARD MEETING MINUTES, MONDAY MAY 7TH, 2018

Present: Terry Hughes, Arlene Bosh, Dave Bosh, David Durstine, Andrew Janiesch, Kitty Janiesch, Liz Reed, Brad Reed Meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM

OFFICER REPORTS

David D – Reminded Terry to do "musings" for the monthly newsletter. Nothing else to report.

Arlene – Nothing to report

Dave B – Regalia items from Victoria British and Moss and Greg Gearhead were received. Greg sent a set of 7" headlights. Other items received are ball cap with Triumph emblem, Tee shirt, jumper cables, fender protector, driving blanket, 2 \$25.00 gift cards from Victoria British, Polo Shirt Voucher, Moss 10% Discount coupons, mini flashlights, and stickers from Moss. Some of these items will be for the Spring car show and in a goody bag. We decided that the blanket would be part of the raffle at the May General meeting. Liz motioned and seconded by Arlene. Unanimous vote by the rest of the board. The Polo shirt from K&K would have a \$26.00 limit. Will get an order form for polo shirt, which will be one of the prizes at the Spring Car show; \$1.00 raffle tickets and 8 gifts for raffles.

Brad—reported \$6188.42 is in the checking account. No change in other financials.

Kitty—CSV file—everything from transfer stripe in it. Four membership renewals. CSV is for credit card transactions. Kitty offered to help with the bank statements to decipher. Felt we could work on the file to rectify against the statements. The email that Andrej sends shows names of who paid. Kitty thinks she can rectify the credit cards. Question of if the transaction fees are deducted from Club income. Membership transaction fees in particular. Is the fee tax deductible? We don't want to worry about an audit. Anything that is money related coming in through the website can be reconciled. Look at a "down and dirty".

Kitty also reported that we have 110 members. Sean DeBow will not be renewing his membership. He has sold his TR-7. There are 6 pending renewals. We need to do another FYI for membership fee changes. Terry will include in his musings. Terry—will get the key to the PO Box to Kitty and Andrew. Twice a month mail pickup should be sufficient. Terry also questioned the confusion with our meetings at Piccolo's. The May General Meeting was in question. Amanda confirmed with Liz. June and December are the only months we do not have a General Meeting.

Minister of Letters will be responsible for getting a letter to Piccolo's when we meet there for our General Meetings. **Andrew** – Went over our Events 5/12-St. Francis; 5/19 car show; 5/26 Burger Hunt. He will also announce that there is no General Meeting in June since it is held at the Father's Day get together.

Rod Tompkins wants to put together a drive covering a total of 100 miles roundtrip through backroads meeting at C470 and Santa Fe going to the area around Strasburg. There is a privately owned Tractor museum. The owner asked for \$100.00 fee for the Club to get in. This would be on June 24th. We could do breakfast and/or lunch. The owner wants a guaranteed \$100.00. Liz motioned that it would be ok and Dave B seconded the motion. Brad opposed. More discussion needs to happen on this. ACC Concurs is 6/10. Mike McGuire will speak to the club about ACC. There is an \$85.00 fee for the tents that we use for this event. Dave B made a motion to approve the tent fee. Andrew seconded the motion and vote was unanimous.

Other events: July 4th concert in Bergen Park/Evergreen from 10-2 and entrance was free for those driving their LBC. Included are 2 free drink coupons. Contact Rod for more information. Registration is necessary ahead of time.

July 21-highway cleanup. We can use the Durstine cabin again for afterwards. Saturday Aug 4th- at Front Range Airport, Broomfield. The CCC can have a maximum of 500 cars. Sharon is looking for volunteers from our Club. She is working on what would be involved. Cars will be on the tarmac. No tents are permitted. So far she had 8 people signed on. Chairs are allowed. There will be a swap meet as well.

Scottish Festival is Aug 4th and 5th in the Edgewater area. There can be 25 cars maximum and they would like to get 5 cars from each club, (Triumph, Jaguar, Mini, Land Rover, MG) however they need to be different. Example: 1 TR3, 1 TR6, etc. Alan Magnuson is coordinating this.

Terry – Spring car show. Insurance is taken care of. We need 2 tables and 2 or more canopies, cones, flags and poles. Liz will pick up everything from Terry. Raffle tickets- 1 will be in each goody bag and more can be

purchased. Windshield placards and ballots are taken care of. There will be plaques for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place. Need to make sure we have cash on hand. 50 1's and 50 5's. Awards will be done around 1-1:15 pm. Need a cashbox. Terry will pick up donuts and juice. Andrew and Kitty will bring coffee.

Liz- for Mark Bosler regarding business cards. \$5.00 for 100 cards 1 side printing. \$10.00 for 100 cards with both side prints. Decided on single sided printing. Rosters will be available at the car show before mailing out at \$3.50 ea. Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Arlene Bosh

RMTC SPONSORED EVENTS JUNE 2018						
s	М	Т	w	т	F	S
					1	2 SPRING CAR SHOW
3	4 BOARD MTG	5	6	7	8	9 BURGER HUNT
10	11	12	13	14	15	16 GEN MTG @ PICNIC
17	18	19 <u>NO</u> GEN MTG	20	21	22	23
24 PLAINS RAMBLE	25	26	27	28	29	30

CCCC Corner

Collector Car Council of Colorado, Inc.

Dedicated to the preservation of automotive history

www.collectorcarcouncil.com

Please visit the CCCC website for contact information for the officers, the complete minutes from the monthly meeting and a listing of upcoming events and shows

Next meeting is June 6th. 7:30 at the Havana Exchange site. 2822 S Havana St., Aurora, Co

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club PO Box 300426 Denver, CO 80203-0426